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 Dear parents and carers,  
 

Whilst this half term has been only five weeks long, I have been impressed at how much learning 
and enrichment we have managed to fit in!  
 

Pupils have been working incredibly hard on their academic studies, with a focus on extended 
writing in history and English.  These have included diary entries from the perspective of Macbeth 
and dialogue scenes set at the time of the Peasants' Revolt!  Our Year 6 children also took their 
first practice SATS papers in maths and English, and they have shown a real commitment to 
improving their scores. 
 

Our exciting enrichment programme, including our range of extra-curricular clubs, has been 
continuing, and it is wonderful to see how much the children are enjoying it.  In addition, Year 5 
went off to the Outward Bound centre in Ullswater, in the beautiful Lake District.  This trip not 
only developed them personally but also brought their science and geography learning to life.   
We have also been lucky to continue to work alongside the CfC community programme, and, in 
particular, to welcome Victor to our community.  More details on the work they do with our 
children can be found later in this journal.   
 

We have been running face-to-face workshops all academic year, and these will continue next 
term.  The new schedule is below; please do attend these when you can, as they allow us to 
explain what your children learn at school, why we teach them in this way and how you can 
support them at home. 
 

 Dear all,  
 I hope you are well and you are looking forward to a peaceful and relaxing half term with your 
families. Although we continue to face challenges, both at school and in our daily lives, with 
COVID-19, I am very proud that Millbank Academy, Pimlico Primary and Churchill Gardens have 
continued to give our children the very best education possible: I am incredibly lucky to lead such 
a dedicated and resilient community of teaching staff and parents. Since January, our teachers 
have worked tirelessly to support our pupils, and the attitude of each child has been exemplary 
and a credit to you as parents and carers. Whether it is in English lessons on Shakespeare, history 
lessons on the path to women's suffrage or science lessons on the evolution of life, it has been 
a joy to see how engaged our pupils are in their learning and how much progress each child has 
made. As we approach spring and the days start to get longer and warmer, I look forward seeing 
our teachers continuing to teach compelling and well-paced lessons which challenge our pupils.  
I wish you all a safe, peaceful and relaxing half term with your families, and I look forward to 
welcoming you back on Monday 21st February.  
 Best wishes,  
Mrs Gamon  
Executive Principal 
 



  

Week Date Session Details Parents 

Week 1  February 23rd   
3pm – Middle Hall  

KS1 SATS  Y2 Parents  

Week 2  March 1st  
3pm – Middle Hall  

Supporting your KS2 child with their 
grammar homework  
Mr Ridley and Ms Crawley   

KS2 Parents  

Week 3  March 9th  
3pm – Middle Hall   

E-Safety 
Mrs Tylee 

All parents  
  

Week 4  March 16th  
3pm – Middle Hall  

Reading for pleasure  
Mrs Whitehead 

All parents  
  

Week 5  March 22nd  
3pm – Middle Hall   

Embedding routines at home 
Ms Spring and Ms Hammant  

All parents   

Some of the PTA's plans for this half term had to be put on hold because of COVID 
restrictions, but keep an eye out for their correspondence next half term!  We are looking 
forward to working together to raise money for the school whilst bringing together the 
whole school community for celebrations and events. The next of these will be International 
Mother Language Day on February 25th. 
 
Thank you for reducing the number of cars that are being parked outside our school at the 
start and end of the day. It has reduced congestion and increased the safety for our children, 
which is what we all want.   
 
Finally, may I take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support, and to wish you 
and your families a restful half term break. 
Have a wonderful half term! Mrs Tylee 
 
 

 In the Education department at Chelsea FC Foundation, we aim to support schools by 
providing free provision across a variety of areas. At Churchill Gardens, I have been able to 
deliver the full range of support on offer. The provision has included PSHE lessons on 
equality, diversity, inclusion, anti-Bullying, self-confidence and safer internet use. In 
addition, I have provided 1-1 and small-group interventions in English and Maths as well as 
behaviour interventions (Lego therapy being a very inventive and successful one!). 
 
Victor Odeyemi, Chelsea Foundation Schools Education Coordinator 
 
"I like working with Victor - he's really fun!" - Soumaya  
"Victor is really kind and helpful." - Zahid  
"It's really fun doing Lego with Victor." - Malik  
"We learned about the internet and being safe online." - Sidra  
“I like working with Victor because he helps me to make good choices.” – Year 5 pupil 
“My favourite thing working with Victor is writing about what I want to be in the future.” - 
Khadija M 



 

  

 

 
 
Ms Clark led a whole-school programme events for Children’s Mental Health Awareness Week, incorporating daily assemblies and activities. 
This year's theme was Growing Together. We have been encouraging children (and adults) to consider how they have grown and how they 
can help others to grow. Even though the week is over, we will be continuing to encourage children and families to work on these strategies 
and take part in activities to support their mental health into the future. 

Mental Health Awareness Week Monday 7th – Friday 11th February 2022 Theme: Growing Together 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  
Assembly –  
8.50-9.05am 
 
What is mental health 
awareness? 
 
Growth – The Very 
Hungry Caterpillar. 
 
What personal growth 
did the caterpillar go 
through? 
 
How did the characters 
grow and change? 

No online assembly 
 
Safer internet day! 

Assembly –  
8.50-9.05am 
 
Reach for the stars 
 

 Get inspired and 
uplifted by playing, 
singing or dancing to 
‘Reach’ by S Club 7. 

 Talk to the children 
about having goals – 
things that we want to 
work towards. 

 Talk about how we 
often need to take 
steps towards 
reaching our goals. 

Assembly –  
8.50-9.05am 
 
My support network 
 
Support Balloon 
You will need paper and 
coloured pencils. 
 

Assembly –  
8.50-9.05am 
 
Positivity – always believe in 
yourself. 

 
 

 Why is it important to believe 
in yourself? 

What might happen when you 
start to believe in yourself? 

 Is it important to believe in 
other too? 

 
DRESS TO EXPRESS DAY! 
Children to dress up in colourful 
clothes or what they would like to 
be when they grow up! 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9XVOnukmI5Y


  

In school activities: Parents can join in at home! 
 

Share your experiences with us at school. office@churchillgardens.futureacademies.org 

Activity: 
 
Decorate butterfly 
templates with pictures 
or words depicting 
things that the children 
have learnt to do. For 
example,  drawing, 
writing their name, 
counting to 10, doing a 
handstand etc. 

 Activity: 
 
Invite each child to 
create a large star and 
write a goal on the star 
that they would like to 
reach. 
 
Encourage setting goals 
around emotional 
growth, for example, 
learning to cope with a 
difficult feeling like 
anger; learning to say 
sorry when you have 
hurt somebody or 
learning to speak up for 
something you believe 
in. 

Activity: 
 
How will you reach your 
goals? 
 
Invite the children to 
create ladders to help 
them reach their stars. 
On each rung, put a 
small step towards the 
goal that they have set. 
Discuss how they can 
praise and encourage 
each other when they 
see classmates take 
small steps towards 
their goals. 

Activity: 
 
Write positive 
affirmations about 
ourselves! 
 
Children to write on 
post-it notes. 
 
Parents to share with 
the office. 

 

mailto:office@churchillgardens.futureacademies.org


 

 

  



  

 On Monday 17th January, nineteen intrepid explorers from Year 5 - and their three teachers 
- set out for the Outward Bound Centre at Ullswater in Cumbria. As our coach turned off the 
M6 motorway, we caught our first glimpse of the magnificent mountains and crystal-clear 
lakes that would become our base for the next week. 
 
After we had settled into our rooms and made our beds, we were divided into two teams 
and met our team leaders. Half of us were in Johnson team and the other half were in Scott 
team. We learnt that our teams were named after two famous explorers: Amy Johnson, who 
was a pioneering British pilot; and Robert Falcon Scott, who led two expeditions to 
Antarctica in the early twentieth century. 
 
During the week, our teams had the opportunity to experience many new and exciting 
activities. Some of us tried our hand at rock climbing, canoeing, mountain climbing, gorge 
walking, ‘jog and dip’ (which involved going into the freezing lake!) and tunnelling. In the 
evenings, we enjoyed some night-time activities such as night walks, orienteering and night-
time games. On our final night, we all went to the lake and our leaders helped us to build a 
camp fire on the lake shore. As we toasted marshmallows on the fire, everyone had the 
opportunity to share their favourite part of our stay. It was a wonderful week and we can’t 
wait to go back to Cumbria again, one day! 

 The Pimlico Musical Foundation, a local charity, are looking for a highly motivated individual 
to join their management team in the newly created role of General Manager. This role 
encompasses both general management, strategic development and fundraising. The job 
description and details on how to apply can be found in the below document. 
 

 
General-Manager-J

ob-Description-19_01_22.pdf 
 
More information on the Pimlico Musical Foundation can be found at 
www.pimlicomusicalfoundation.org.uk 
 

 

http://www.pimlicomusicalfoundation.org.uk/


  

 Last term, the children in RB3 read Shakespeare’s enchanting story, The Tempest. Each 
week, we read a chapter and wrote about what had happened. The children were engaged, 
enthusiastic and excited to know what would happen next. Alongside Year 3, the RB3 
children were then given the amazing opportunity to take part in a workshop and watch a 
live performance of The Tempest at Pimlico Academy. This culminated in us all being given 
a part to play in the performance. Our children acted out the opening scene, becoming 
spirits and waves in Prospero’s magical tempest. Having read the story before the 
performance, the children in RB3 were able to recognise the characters and greatly enjoyed 
seeing the story brought to life. The children are also extremely proud to see some of their 
excellent written work on display around the school. 
 

                               
 

                               
 

                               
 



 

  

 Writing in KS1 at Churchill Gardens aims to equip children with the ability and confidence to 
apply their phonic knowledge, ambitious vocabulary and creativity, independently and 
within a range of contexts. Pupils are given extensive opportunity for writing in their ancient 
history, science and geography lessons, as well as in their daily English lessons.  
 
We know that a rich culture of reading goes hand in hand with developing confident writers. 
Therefore, we focus on a different, high-quality text each half term, which ends with an 
independent extended piece of writing. Across years 1 and 2, these texts and pieces of 
writing encompass a range of non-fiction and fiction genres. Through such high--quality 
texts (which are read aloud at the start of a unit), we gradually explore the techniques used 
by writers to develop their writing, linking these techniques to yearly grammar objectives. 
We also use these texts to model high-quality writing - with rich vocabulary - at a level that 
goes beyond the children’s own independent reading fluency levels. The children’s extended 
writing is completed after a sequence of vocabulary, comprehension and shared writing 
opportunities (dependent on that half term’s text). Neat cursive handwriting is taught 
explicitly, and is both modelled in each lesson as well as being practised through Do Now 
tasks. Our intention is that, by the end of KS1, pupils are equipped with the grammar, 
spelling, handwriting skills, writing stamina and cultural knowledge to progress confidently 
into KS2. 
 
The Stages of Writing in KS1: 8 Steps We Follow 
 
1. Making predictions and generating questions based on the front cover of a new text. 
 
Year One: Pre-reading questions 
based on Handa’s Surprise 

 Year Two: Prediction based on The Tunnel and 
Ninja Red Riding Hood 

 

 

 

 
 



 

  2. Reading aloud and comprehension to check understanding. 
 
This allows pupils to express their opinions about the text as well as to deepen their 
understanding of plot, new vocabulary and themes through fact retrieval and inference 
questions. In Year Two, questions develop to include an understanding of authorial intent. 
 
3. Teaching rich vocabulary and synonyms explicitly and practising these through shared 
writing; challenging all children to ‘up-level’ ideas and spot ‘mistakes’ using the Year One 
and Year Two writing criteria. 
 
Year One: Generating adjectives to 
describe Arthur and the typhoon in the 
story Angry Arthur. 

 Year Two: Generating adjectives to 
describe two characters, Rose and Jack 
from The Tunnel, in preparation for a 
descriptive retelling. 

 

 

 
 

4. Sharing a model piece of writing for the termly genre (e.g. character description). 
 
5. Annotating model texts to understand the author’s intent and any features which 
make a piece of writing effective and interesting. 
 
6. Shared writing and the ‘thinking aloud’ process when forming sentences, drawing 
upon the grammar and vocabulary taught within the Year One and Year Two framework. 
 
7. Independent Writing using visual prompts, illustrations, word walls, story maps and 
sentence starters to support children’s writing. 
 
This is supported at the start of Year One, and independent writing is achieved as the year 
progresses. 
 



 

   

 

Year One: An Angry Arthur retelling and an 
Ugly Duckling character description. 

 Year Two: Up-levelling a simple paragraph 
(which had common mistakes in it) to an 
accurate and more descriptive paragraph 
A descriptive retelling of The Tunnel by 
Anthony Browne. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 



   

  

 
 

 
 

8. Regular feedback where teachers embed the teaching of phonics through modelling, 
shared reading and writing, and purposeful marking of written work. 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

 

 

Please find an advert for our next round of recruitment webinars taking place next half term, the link to sign up can be found here.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=hGKYK6vd9kOZwrzu_YsfgEMiHyOQBHpAlxb5I3CcTd1UMTIwSUFYVEREOFQwOVIyN1Y1RkFDUEZXOC4u


 

 
Events 
Monday 21st February – School returns for Spring 2 
 
February 25th - United Nation’s International Mother Language Day 
You are warmly invited to bring along a food dish from your country of ethnicity or a country 
that you speak the language of. These will be sold after school and all profits will go to the 
PTA (who raise money to go back into the school for the benefit of pupils).  
There will be a sign up sheet at the school reception for you to add your name to. Once you 
have signed up, further details of allergy information and timings will be sent to you. 
 
Wednesday 2nd March – World Book Day 
There will be lots of activities happening on the day, but as always, we will spend the day 
dressed as our favourite book characters. Why not start thinking about costume ideas over 
the half-term break? Costumes do not need to cost money; many of the best costumes are 
home-made! You could make some props over the holidays (for example, Charlie’s magic 
golden ticket, Odysseus’ sword made from cardboard or Isadora Moon props). Let’s get 
creative!  
 
Friday 1st April, 12:30pm – School finishes for the Easter holidays 
 
Parent workshops 
Week Date Session Details Parents 

Week 1  February 23rd   
3pm – Middle Hall  

KS1 SATS  Y2 Parents  

Week 2  March 1st  
3pm – Middle Hall  

Supporting your KS2 child with their 
grammar homework  
Mr Ridley and Ms Crawley   

KS2 Parents  

Week 3  March 9th  
3pm – Middle Hall   

E-Safety 
Mrs Tylee 

All parents  
  

Week 4  March 16th  
3pm – Middle Hall  

Reading for pleasure  
Mrs Whitehead 

All parents  
  

Week 5  March 22nd 3pm – 
Middle Hall   

Embedding routines at home 
Ms Spring and Ms Hammant  

All parents   

 

Parent evenings 

Week Teacher 
 
Tuesday 22nd March  
 
3:45pm – 7:00pm 
 

Year 1 and Year 2 (class teachers) 
RB3 Maths (Ms Elouassi) 
Y3 Maths (Ms Alves) 
Y4 History (Mr Somerset) 
Y5 Maths (Mrs Jurek) 
RB6 History (Mrs Whitehead)  
RB6 Maths (Mrs Tylee)  

 

 


